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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Thomas Naval 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Roselito De Los Reyes 828-3582 
 tolitski@hotmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-8814 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Peter A. Morales PGK DD108  402-8814 
 Dsafe88@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

  

  
Brother Knights, 

 

 

 The council has once again come together and made the Pancake Breakfasts in August a 

success 

All of the Brother Knights that were there to help, Thank You!  

 

 I am still looking for Brothers to help with the Golf Tournament. Without your help, we 

cannot 

make it a success.  There is plenty of work to do the day of the tournament as well. To be successful 

we need SPONCERS, SPONCERS AND MORE SPONCERS! Evan the smallest of donations will 

help. 

 

 Brother Rolly works hard to make our Blood Drive the success that it has been. Be sure to 

sign up not only for capturing all of the parishioners at the masses but in giving blood as well. 

 

 Here’s to a great September and on to Octoberfest! 

 

  

 

Bless you 

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

  

 

How To Get Better With Age 
 

 

 
It’s very easy to get caught up in physical fitness and the care of this physical body. We try 

daily workouts, vitamins and special food diets but in spite of all that our bodies continue to age and 

with age we have failing eyesight, bad knees and memory loss. Know matter what we do to slow all 

that down its still going to happen.  Physical fitness and Spiritual fitness is completely different 

however. In II Corinthians 4:16 Therefore we do not lose heart. Even though our outward man is 

perishing, yet the inward man is being renewed day by day. II Corinthians 4:18 while we do not look 

at the things which are seen but at the things that are not seen. For the things which are seen are 

temporary, but the things which are not seen are eternal. II Corinthians 5:1 For we know that if our 

earthly house. This tent is destroyed, we have a building from God, a house not made with hands, 

eternal in the heavens. II Corinthians 5:5 Now He who has prepared us for this very thing is God, 

who also has given us the Spirit as a guarantee. 

 

It is never too late to start investing little more time to our spiritual wellbeing. It will pay off 

now and later. The older you get the better you can become. As our outer shell is perishing we can 

still be renewed each day spiritually through prayer and commitment to Gods Word. 

 

If you really want to get better with age, work on getting spiritually fit, its eternal. 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights; 

 
 Summer is done and over with, hope everybody is relaxed and all charged up.  

September, we start thinking of our Annual Blood Drive, to help the Red Cross to replenish the 

Blood Supply. Blood Drive is on September 24 (Thursday) at the St. Irenaeus Hall starting at 1:00 

PM. Our signups will be at the Church Patio after all the Masses on the weekend of Sept 5/6, Sept 

12/13 and Sept 19/20. We need our Brother Knights to assist on the church patio for donor signups 

and the day of the blood collection. 

  

 Oktoberfest is on October 10 at 6PM, at the parking lot area of the church. Mark your 

calendar for this fun event. 
 

  

God Bless Us All, 

Rolly Arenz DGK & Program Director 

Rolly Arenz  

H: 562-924-5335 
M: 562-708-0258 
e-mail: rollya@verizon.net 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Jacket’s (Two Types) - $60.00 to $65.00 

Shirts - $15.00 

Caps - $10.00 

[Embroidery Included] 

Contact: George Limar – (562) 860-9794 

 

 “Embroid Me” 

7162 Edinger Ave. 

Huntington Beach, CA 92647-3505 

(714) 375-4090 

Store Contact: Kirtstin 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 

 

 

SEPTEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 
 

Anthony Galvan 7/1 William Agular 7/2 Michael Morris 7/6 

Eugene St. Amant 9/2 John Oliver 9/5 William Torrescano 9/8 

Frank Faecke 9/9 Benjamin Jaramilla 9/11 Emiliano Z. Pama 9/11 

Rafael Martinez 9/12 Paulo Morales 9/16  Rodolfo Pulido 9/17 

Jerry P. Ramos 9/17 Felipe Torres 9/17 Gilbert Montoya 9/18 

Peter Morales PGK Mark Sack 9/21 John Garcia 9/23 

Jason M. Woods 9/24  Dennis Montoya 9/29

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

Michael So & Phung Nguyen 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

2nd OFFICER MEETING – Class Rm 8 7:00pm 

7th “LABOR DAY”  

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

24th BLOOD DRIVE – in the Church Hall [Taking the Blood] 1:00pm 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

26th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

Week-Ends of September 5&6, 12&13, 19&20, Blood Drive Sign-Ups after Masses 
 

 

 

 

7th OFFICER MEETING – Class Rm 8 7:00pm 

10th OKTOBERFEST 6:00pm 

12th “COLUMBUS DAY” 

13th ADORATION 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

31st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

31st “HALLOWEEN” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

                                              

  
 

 

  

 

 

   

 

 For years it has been reported Planned Parenthood sold fetal body parts.  I 

was hearing this at less twenty years ago or maybe longer.  I even saw price list for 

the different body parts.  I didn't say much because people not only didn't want to 

hear it, they just didn't believe it.  

 Doctor Deborah Nucatola Senior Director of Medical Services for Planned 

Parenthood trains new doctors on how to perform abortions and performs abortions 

herself at Los Angeles area clinics up to 24 weeks.  She has held this position since 

2009.  She is considered one of their best doctors and has been praised by Planned 

Parenthood President and CEO Cecile Richards.  In his words "she's amazing."  In 

video footage released by The Center for Medical Progress Dr. Nucatola goes into 

some detail on procedures she uses to insure the Fetal Parts are intact.  She 

describes one procedure that is commonly known as Partial-birth abortion. The one 

thing that becomes clear from the video is Planned Parenthood has and does sell 

baby parts.   

 The Center for Medical Progress says that this is the first video to be 

released in its "Human Capital" series, part of an almost three-year investigation 

into the illegal selling of aborted fetal parts by Planned Parenthood.  I wonder what 

the next video will show?            

 

  

 

 

         Pro-Life Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

  

 The Knights of Columbus official website provides useful tips in recruiting members.  Some 

of the more basic tips include maintaining a positive attitude when describing your council, 

discussing individual personal stories related to your council, and wearing K of C apparel at parish 

events.  In addition, the website recommends that in recruiting you should talk about the way the 

council benefits their family.  Point out that volunteering and council social activities are open to the 

member's entire immediate family.  The website also points out that following up in a timely manner 

is very important.  No matter how the member was initially engaged, follow up should occur within a 

few days at most.  This shows the prospective member that your council cares and places a high 

priority on meeting his expectations. 

  

  

Sincerely, 

Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

                                                

A PRAYER FOR THE WORLD MEETING OF FAMILIES 

PHILADELPHIA, PA, SEPTEMBER 2015 
 

"God and Father of us all, in Jesus, your Son and our Savior, you have made us your sons and 

daughters in the family of the Church. 

 

May your grace and love help our families in every part of the world be united to one another in 

fidelity to the Gospel. 

 

May the example of the Holy Family, with the aid of your Holy Spirit, guide all families, especially 

those most troubled, to be homes of communion and prayer and to always seek your truth and live in 

your love. 

 

Through Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph, Pray for us!" 

 

 Following this most important prayer, let us lift up our own families to the Lord! Let us ask 

the Holy Spirit how to truly listen to our wife and our children and whoever is in our family. They 

will tell us how to support and love them. The Holy Spirit will give our families courage, counsel, 

understanding, knowledge, piety, fear of the Lord (awesomeness), and Wisdom.  

 

 Did you know that each time we receive a sacrament we are entitled to ask the Holy Spirit 

for these gifts? 

 

 With strong, loving family bonds we can truly help build the Kingdom of Heaven that Jesus 

established on Earth! 

 
Yours in Christ, 

Frank Faecke, Recorder  

 
 

 

 



 

 

Knights of Columbus 
 
              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 “Your Shield For Life” 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 

 



 

 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 821-7301 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562 924-5335 
  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Don Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Gene St. Amant 761-8125 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Vacant 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 



 

 

      


